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COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE UPDATE TO FEBRUARY 15, 2023 (8:30 a.m.) 

 
Correspondence 
(1) February 3, 2023, regarding “Property Ski lift Road” 
(2) R. Dickson, February 6, 2023, regarding Proposed Zoning Bylaw  

No. 4662, 2010, Amendment Bylaw No. 5081, 2023 (325 Keith Road)  
(Received at the February 6, 2023 Council meeting) (Referred to the  
March 27, 2023 public hearing) 

(3) February 8, 2023, regarding 3390 Marine Drive 
(4) 4 submissions, February 8, 2023, regarding Proposed 2023 Budget 
(5) M. Peirson, February 8, 2023, regarding “Size of Municipal staff       =+” 
(6) February 8, 2023, regarding “Empty homes and those listed for sale with no 

action       =+” 
(7) February 9, 2023, regarding “To Mayor and Council : Ferry Building 

Landscaping” 
(8) West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce, February 9, 2023, regarding 

Upcoming Events and Programs 
(9) 3 submissions, February 12-14, 2023, regarding Proposed Zoning 

Amendment, Official Community Plan Amendment, and Development Permit 
for 671, 685 and 693 Clyde Avenue and 694 Duchess Avenue (Referred to the 
March 6, 2023 public hearing) 

(10) Committee and Board Meeting Minutes – Gleneagles Community Centre 
Advisory Committee meeting October 13, 2022; Arts Facilities Advisory 
Committee and Subcommittee meetings November 22, 2022,  
December 14, 2022 and January 19, 2023; West Vancouver Memorial Library 
Board meeting December 14, 2022; Art Museum Advisory Committee meeting 
January 10, 2023; Community Grants Committee meeting January 13, 2023; 
and Public Art Advisory Committee meeting January 17, 2023 

Correspondence from Other Governments and Government Agencies 
No items. 
Responses to Correspondence 
(11) Director of Planning & Development Services, February 9, 2023, response 

regarding “Property Ski lift Road” 
 























February 9, 2023 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

As a resident of Ambleside for  years, I write to you to comment on the restored 
Ferry Building and in particular landscape design and planning issues which I consider 
important to the enhanced public enjoyment of our unique and precious waterfront. 

Although I consider the stairs to the entrance are wider and more intrusive than necessary 
with harsh yellow tactile treads ( they could have been grey ),  it is the location of the 
electrical transformer and equipment boxes that cause the most concern.  The larger 
electrical box location in particular creates a serious obstruction to the open view and 
enjoyment of the restored Ferry Building and its entranceway. This negatively impacts the 
overall aesthetic of the project.  Please refer to the photographs attached. 

The box is very tall by itself without the fact that it has been located at a higher elevation 
than the adjacent street.  There is simply no way that this element can be ‘dressed up’  in its 
present location. The result is an unfortunate, unacceptable, sub-par landscape . The 
citizens of West Vancouver deserve better. 

The siting of these elements also creates an issue with landscaping, which was probably 
intended to screen the boxes, and its proximity to the boxes for BC Hydro technical 
distancing requirements. 

The larger box, at the very least, should be relocated much further away from the Ferry 
Building, perhaps near the existing electrical pole about a hundred feet to the west and 
nearer the vehicular access route. Another option might be to to relocate the box to the 
north across the roadway adjacent the railroad right of way. 

I strongly urge you to take immediate action to address this issue and ensure that future 
developments along the waterfront are undertaken with a better sense of design and 
planning coordination. 

Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 

Sincerely,  

 

       West Vancouver,   BC       
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Victoria Rae

From: West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce <info@westvanchamber.com>
Sent: Thursday, February 9, 2023 5:21 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: BCCC Addressing the Labour Market Gap Survey

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address bounce-mc.us11_44199129.6223550-
51979c12b5@mail245.atl81.rsgsv.net. Do not click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is 
safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Unsubscribe 
It appears that you have subscribed to commercial messages from this sender. To stop receiving such messages from 
this sender, please unsubscribe 

West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce View this email in your 
browser 

Canadian Blood Services Event 
Reached 108% of target!! 



We are proud to partner with The Rotary Club of West Vancouver Sunrise, Enhance West 
Van, and West Vancouver Foundation in supporting Canadian Blood Services Clinics in 
West Vancouver. At the last event on February 2nd, they exceeded the goal for the day of 
97 units…and collected 105! 118 people attend the event and only 13 were unable to 
donate. 

Volunteers are always needed and welcome for these events. If you would like more 
information on becoming a volunteer, please contact Sharon Thompson 
at trex5@telus.net. 

The next clinic will be on April 27th at Congregation Har El..To book an appointment to 
donate or for more information, please visit the website. 

Congratulations to Yang Wang 
(West Vancouver Chamber Director) 

and his team of volunteers for 

another beautiful and entertaining 

Lunar New Year celebration at the 

WV Community Centre. 

Hosted by Enhance WV the event 

brought families from across the 

community together to welcome the 

Year of the Rabbit. 

Elaine McHarg (Chair) joins Yang Wang and 

other community leaders for this Year of the 

Rabbit celebration.

Addressing the Labour 
Market Gap Survey 

Is your business struggling to attract and retain workers? Or are you the one looking for a 
job? We want to hear from you. 

BC is facing an acute labour shortage that challenges both employers and job seekers. 



The Addressing the Labour Market Gap project will help us to better understand the 
disconnect between employer and job seeker needs so that we can build solutions for a 
resilient labour force. The project is led by the BC Chamber of Commerce and funded by 
the Ministry of Social Development and Poverty Reduction. 

The BC Chamber of Commerce wants to hear from businesses and their employees. We 
invite all employers to complete the survey and share it with their employees. 

Your feedback will inform the development of appropriate solutions to improve and 
innovate employment practices, as well as inform future program and public policy 
decisions in BC. 

Please take the Addressing the Labour Market Gap Survey and use your voice to build 
solutions for a resilient labour force. 

The survey takes 10 minutes to complete and closes February 24, 2023, at 5:00 p.m. PT. 

Join now! 

Develop valuable connections that lead to business growth 
and personal success. Access Chamber benefits only 
available to members. 
Membership pays for itself…

SPONSORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 
Promote your business and help support the 
Chamber. Sponsor an event!
The West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce offers a 
variety of sponsorship opportunities that provide your 
business with the chance to be front and center in our 

Facebook

Instagram

Website

LinkedIn



community. Sponsors are an important part of our 
events!  For further info: SPONSORSHIP 

Copyright © 2023 West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce, All rights reserved. 
You are receiving this email because you opted in at our website. 

Our mailing address is: 
West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce 

2235 Marine Drive 
West Vancouver, Bc V7V 1K5 

Canada 

Add us to your address book 

Want to change how you receive these emails? 
You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this list 
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From: Cindy L. Mayne
Sent: Thursday, February 9, 2023 4:42 PM
To:
Cc: correspondence; Jim Bailey
Subject: Council Correspondence - 

Dear , 

Thank you for writing to Mayor and Council regarding the subdivision located at Ski Lift Road, known 
as the Union Court subdivision. 

You have inquired about the general timeline of the development. Since the 12-lot subdivision was 
approved approximately 10 years ago, three houses have been completed (Lots 1 to 3) and 
construction has started on the next three houses (Lots 4 to 6). The District does not have authority to 
compel property owners to obtain building permits to construct the homes within a specified 
timeframe after a subdivision is approved. The District continues to process and review the building 
permits for this site as they are brought forward by the owner. As well, the District conducts 
enforcement to ensure that construction sites remain safe and tidy. 

Sincerely,

Cindy Mayne on behalf of Jim Bailey, Director of Planning & Develoment Services 
Executive Assistant to the Director of Planning & Development Services |  District of West Vancouver 
t:  604-925-7178 | westvancouver.ca
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